
 

 

AGENDA ITEM & RECOMMENDATION 
SUMMARY 

 

 

MEETING DATE: June 25, 2025 

PRESENTED BY: Xavier Cervantes, AICP, CPM Director of Planning 

AGENDA ITEM: Public hearing and consideration of a variance to allow a 2.1’ rear setback instead 
of the required 10’ for a 9’ by 12’ gazebo structure, being Lot 11, Olive Tree Estates 
Subdivision, located at 2601 E. 20th Street, Applicant - William Ueckert - Cervantes 

 
 

NATURE OF REQUEST: 

Project Timeline: 

 June 6, 2025 – Application for Variance Request submitted to the City  

 June 11, 2025 – In accordance with State and local law, notice of the required public hearings 
mailed to all property owners within 200 feet of the subject tract. 

 June 25, 2025 – Public hearing and consideration of the requested variance by the Zoning Board 
of Adjustments.  

Summary: 

 The request is for a variance not to comply with Section 1.371 (5) (f) of the Mission Code of 
Ordinances, which states: 
- Minimum depth of the rear setback: 10 feet or to the easement line, whichever is greater. 
- Where a building setback has been established by plat or ordinance and such setback 

requires a greater or lesser rear yard setback than is prescribed by this article for the district 
in which the building is located, the required rear yard setback shall comply with the building 
line so established by such plat or ordinance. 

 The site is located along the North side of E. 20th Street approximately 880 feet West of Taylor 
Road. 

 The applicant is requesting a variance to construct a 9’ by 12’ gazebo partly within the 10’ rear 
setback. 

 The Olive Tree Estates Subdivision was recorded on November 1, 2000. The subject property is 
a rectangular lot that has a depth of 118.55 feet and a width of 80 feet along 20th Street. 

 The subject lot has a total area of 9,484 square feet. 

 The Planning staff has not received any objections to the request from the surrounding property 
owners.  Staff mailed out 14 legal notices to surrounding property owners. 

 No variances have been processed in this subdivision. 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends denial.  This request does not qualify as an undue hardship.   

However, if ZBA is inclined to approve this variance request then the applicant would need to comply 
with the following:  1) Sign a hold harmless agreement stating that the structure will remain perpetually 
“open and to its footprint” and if structure is ever removed, the prevailing setbacks shall be complied with 
thereafter, and 2) obtaining a building permit fee. 



 

RECORD OF VOTE:  APPROVED:  __________ 

    DISAPPROVED:  __________ 

    TABLED:   __________ 

________ AYES  

________ NAYS 

________ DISSENTING___________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

LEGAL NOTICE MAP 

 
 

 

 



 

AERIAL MAP 

 
 

 
 



SITE PLAN 

 

 
 
  



PHOTO OF THE EXTERIOR OF THE APPLICANT’S HOUSE 

 
 

 



PHOTO OF THE BACKYARD 
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LETTER FROM THE PROPERTY OWNERS 

 
 

 
 



EMAILS FROM UTILITY COMPANIES SUBMITTED BYTHE APPLICANT 

 

 

 

  



APPRAISAL DISTRICT INFORMATION 

 
 

 

  



MAILOUT LIST 

 
 

 

 

 

 


